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4. Assembly Bill 1629 Policy – Supplemental Schedule 3

Subject to any changes in state or federal law and based on current proposed 
changes to AB 1629, beginning with rate year 2010 – 2011, the Department of 
Health Care Services (“the Department”) may begin using voluntary 
Supplemental Schedule 3 to identify costs associated with insurance deductibles 
and any legal and consultant fees in connection with a fair hearing or other 
litigation against or involving any government agency or department. Detailed 
information and specific instructions for the new voluntary Supplemental 
Schedule 3 will be available soon on the Long Term Care Reimbursement AB 
1629 page of the Department’s Web site. 

Providers are required to submit the voluntary Supplemental Schedule 3 to the 
Department no later than 30 days after the state budget is passed by the 
Legislature and signed by the Governor. If a provider fails to submit the schedule 
by the requested date, the Department will assume that the facility did not incur 
any of these costs. 

Electronic Submission Required
It is critical that providers submit the voluntary Supplemental Schedule 3 to the 
Department in a standardized electronic format and in a timely manner, as 
follows: 

Download the schedule in the prescribed Microsoft Excel format from the 
link above. 

Submit a completed version of the electronic schedule to the Department 
via an e-mail address created specifically for this document: 
supp1629@dhcs.ca.gov. 

Label the electronic file according to the posted instructions. 

Providers who are unable to download and submit the schedule should call (916) 
552-8613 for further instructions about transmitting this data. 

Questions about the Supplemental Schedule 3 can be e-mailed to 
supp1629@dhcs.ca.gov or left as a voicemail message at (916) 552-8613. 
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